
 

 

 
December 8, 2022 
 
Bill Massey, F504824, CP 
West Tiffin Voyagers  
6509 Amposta Dr.  
El Paso, TX 79912 
 
 
Dear Bill, 
 
Thank you for submitting the West Tiffin Voyagers chapter bylaws.  We appreciate your 
compliance with the FMCA Bylaws that require the Constitution and Bylaws Committee 
to review all chapter bylaws.  This requirement is to ensure conformance of your chapter’s 
bylaws with the FMCA National Bylaws and the FMCA Policies and Procedures. 
 
The Constitution and Bylaws Committee reviewed your chapter bylaws and find them to 
comply with FMCA requirements.   
 
We are happy to accept your chapter bylaws for FMCA’s files in their current format. 
 
Again, thank you for submitting your chapter’s bylaws for review and utilizing the chapter 
bylaws format. This committee stands ready to assist you should you have any questions 
in the future. 
 
Best regards, 

 

Connie Pool 
Chairman, Constitution and Bylaws Committee 
 


